
TOGETHER IN MISSIONS, MINISTRY, AND FELLOWSHIP

JUNE 22, 2025

HAPPENINGS
OFFICE HOURS on WEDNESDAYS in june and july
During June and July, the church will close at 5:00 PM on Wednesdays. If you need to 
schedule a meeting after the office has closed, please contact the church so that we 
can make sure to work with you on cooling the room and entry into the building.

FAMILY NIGHT MEAL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
We are looking for several new faces to help collect money, serve food, and work in 
the kitchen on Wednesday nights. You don’t have to commit every week, but can you 
serve one shift once or twice a month? Volunteers are needed in the kitchen from 
4:30-5:25 PM and 5:25-6:10 PM, and in the cashier’s line from 4:45-5:30 PM and 5:30-
6:10 PM. If you are available for a shift during the fall, please contact Kristen Muse 
(kmuse@hbbc.org or 919-645-6722) to learn more.  

HBBC HABITAT DAY
IN-PERSON | Saturday, July 5 at 8:15 AM
Can you join our team to partner with other congregations to build the Beloved 
Community at Old Poole Place in Raleigh? No construction experience is necessary. 
Habitat has site supervisors who are skilled at teaching people how to build. You 
must be 16 years old to volunteer with Habitat. We also need people who can help 
provide lunch for the volunteers working that day. Register to help build at bit.ly/hbbc-
habitat2025. If you can help with lunch, email Kristen Muse (kmuse@hbbc.org).

MILITARY PTSD SUPPORT GROUP
Did you serve in Vietnam or another war? Would you be interested in gathering 
weekly with a small group to talk about your experience, offer or receive support? 
We often fail to recognize or talk about the PTSD that is associated with these 
experiences. Consider joining a small, confidential group each week to talk and 
share together. Meetings would be held weekly in the home of Lou Murray. If you are 
interested in learning more or joining the group, call Lou Murray (919-623-5993).

SAVE THE DATE
GUATEMALA MISSION TRIP
IN-PERSON | November 29-December 6 
Consider being a part of a fall mission trip to Guatemala. We will partner with Baptists 
on Mission and the Baptist Children’s Home of NC to work with Roger and Vickie 
Grossman. The team will be involved in construction, gardening, cooking, and working 
with the children in the orphanage. The cost of the trip is $1,200 and includes airfare, 
lodging, transportation, materials, and most meals. If you are interested in learning 
more, contact Kristen Muse (kmuse@hbbc.org or 919-645-6722). Team members 
must have a current passport that has at least six months remaining on it from time of 
departure and be at least 18 to participate.

RED CROSS FIRST AID, CPR, AND AED 
CERTIFICATION CLASS
HYBRID | IN-PERSON portion will be on Wednesday, July 9 from 5:30 PM-7:30 P 
This class will be an American Red Cross Adult and Pediatric First Aid, CPR, and AED 
hybrid certification class. Participants can complete the lecture portion of the class 
online at their own pace in the time leading up to the in-person practical
class. During the in-person portion of the course, we will practice/demonstrate the 
hands-on techniques and skills required for the certification. Sign up online at
hbbc.org/registration. 

Dear Hayes Barton 
Backpack Fillers,
On behalf of Lynn Road Elementary School and 
me, I wanted to extend a heartfelt thank you for 
the time, care and compassion you pour into 
packing food for the Backpack Buddies program.

Each bag you fill meets more than just a physical 
need. It delivers hope, comfort, and a reminder to 
children that they are seen and loved. Your faith in 
action is a beautiful reflection of Christ's love and 
we are truly grateful for your continued service.

Thank you for being the hands and feet of Jesus in 
such a tangible way. Your dedication does not go 
unnoticed, and it makes a lasting difference in the 
lives of families in our community.

Blessings to you all,
Teresa Dilday
LRES Volunteer

hbbc.org/capital-campaign
Pledge and pay at

� fill �t 
e of the pledge cards that can be f�nd ar�nd the church.

Work is already underway to replace the roof and gutters of 
our Sanctuary, Fellowship Hall, and main Education Building, 
estimated to cost $1.5 million. To fund this essential summer 
project, we are inviting members and friends of the church to 
make financial commitments to be paid over three years. We ask 
that you prayerfully consider your financial commitment to be 
over and above the regular budget and return your completed 
commitment card as soon as possible. You can also complete 
the pledge card online at hbbc.org/capital-campaign. We are 
approaching our church’s 100th anniversary in 2026. Join us as 
we prepare our church facilities for the next century of service to 
the glory of God. So far, $1,385,232 has been pledged.



CPR/AED/FIRST AID
CLASSES

Sign up or learn more
at hbbc.org/registration.

Complete the lecture 
portion online before the 
in-person portion begins 

on Wednesday, July 9 
from 5:30 PM-7:30 PM.

WOMEN’S STRENGTH CLASS
IN-PERSON | Saturdays from 8:30-9:30 AM
in the Gym
Women's Strength Class is designed for all 
fitness levels and ages! Led by local trainer, 
Judy Stewart. We will work with dumbbells, 
bands, balls, and body weight to perform 
different exercises. We will perform strength 
training, stretching, gentle plyometric training, 
and lots of core work. Bring is a towel and a 
water bottle, the church has the rest! Please 
register ahead of time. The cost is $60 for the 
three-month class or $10 drop-in fee. You can 
sign up online at hbbc.org/flc. 

RECURRING GIFTS USING 
CREDIT CARDS
As summer approaches and many of us scatter, 
HBBC is grateful for those who give to the 
church on a regular, recurring basis. These gifts 
continue to provide for the ministry and missions 
that occur all year long through members and 
participants in our congregation. As you are 
aware, we have recently migrated to a new 
database platform. In this migration, we have 
found that those who set up recurring gifts using 
their credit cards must reset this preference in 
the new system. Since we aren’t aware of who 
these people are, we ask that you look at your 
statements and see if your giving has changed 
since March.  

It is easy to make sure that your giving continues 
by following these simple steps:  

1. Go to hbbc.org and click GIVE.
2. Click Sign In (located on the top right).
3. Enter your email address and select forgot 

your password.
4. Follow the instructions.
5. Make sure to select GIVE MULTIPLE times. 

If you have any questions, please contact Lisa 
Fitchett(lfitchett@hbbc.org) in the church office.

June - August

SENIOR
GAME

DAY
Each Tuesday

from 10:00 AM-12:00 PM
in FLC-205

Contact Garrett Ferguson
(gferguson@hbbc.org) or go online

to hbbc.org/family-life-center
to sign up.

HBBC HABITAT DAY

Volunteer to build:
bit.ly/hbbc-habitat2025

Saturday, July 5
from 8:15 AM-3:30 PM

Sign up to help
with lunch by emailing

Kristen (kmuse@hbbc.org).

VIRTUAL WOMEN’S BIBLE 
STUDY
VIRTUAL | Thursdays at 6:30 PM
beginning July 24
A new study for women using Beth Moore's "A 
Woman's Heart” will begin in July. Materials can 
be ordered at lifeway.com (lifeway.com/en/
product-family/a-womans-heart). The study will 
be on Zoom for 11 weeks. Participants will need 
to complete the homework each week. If you 
are interested in joining this study, contact Alice 
Moore (alicemoore0428@gmail.com) or Jennifer 
Haigwood(jennifer.haigwood@gmail.com) to sign 
up and get the Zoom link.

MONDAY PRAYER MEETING
VIRTUAL | Mondays at 7:00 PM
Join the Koinonia Sunday School class and others 
to pray virtually each Monday night. This is a 
time to pray for others and the world. Church 
issues and politics are not discussed. The time is 
devoted to prayer. If you are interested in joining, 
email or text Chris and Gayle Spurlock (919-889-
9771 or gaylespurlock@gmail.com) to get the link.

ORDER YOUR HBBC T-SHIRT
HBBC t-shirts are available for purchase for $15 
each. We have youth small through adult XL. To 
place your order, please visit hbbc.org and click 
on the HBBC T-Shirt button or call Cathy Eller 
(919-833-4617). Payments can be made online at 
hbbc.org/give (Choose “T-Shirt Sales” from the 
drop-down menu) or by check. 

NEWCOMERS’ MEET
AND GREET
IN-PERSON | Every First Sunday of each month 
following worship in Hailey Hall
Are you new to HBBC? Members of the 
Membership Growth Committee will serve as 
your host, and our ministers will stop by for this 
informal time. There is no need to register.



ICE CREAM GATHERING
IN-PERSON | Tuesday, July 15 at 2:00 PM
in Hailey Hall
Join us for a bowl (or two) of ice cream and story 
sharing. We’ll remember our recent gatherings 
and travels this past year and just catch up 
with one another. Let Cathy Eller (919-833-4617 
or celler@hbbc.org) know if you can join us by 
Friday, July 11 so we have enough ice cream.

FIT OVER FIFTY
IN-PERSON | Mondays 2:30 PM and 
Wednesdays 9:00-10:00 AM in the Gym
Fit Over Fifty is going strong. Dee Barron,
the instructor, will continue to teach the class. This 
is a great option for those looking to stay active 
with a fun and engaging exercise class geared 
toward those over 50. Non-members are welcome, 
so bring a friend! Contact Garrett Ferguson with 
any questions (gferguson@hbbc.org).

SENIOR GAMES
IN-PERSON | Every Tuesday from 10:00 AM-
12:00 PM in FLC-205
Dominoes are the group's favorite! Small prizes 
are given out to the winners of each game. 
Contact Garrett Ferguson (gferguson@hbbc.org) 
for more information.

TRIP TO FORT FISHER
IN-PERSON | August 14-15
Join the Adult Ministries for an overnight trip to 
Wilmington. We will leave the church at 10:00 AM 
on Thursday, August 14, traveling by bus to 
arrive at the Hotel Ballast on the riverfront for 
an afternoon of relaxing, enjoying the pool, or 
walking along the river. On Thursday evening, we 
will set sail for a sunset cruise and then return 
to the hotel for a good night’s rest. On Friday, 
we will visit the new museum at Fort Fisher and 
visit the NC Aquarium before heading home. The 
cost is $207 per person for a double room and 
$366 for a single room and includes lodging, 
transportation, and breakfast. All other meals are 
on your own. Registration will open soon. If you 
have any questions, please contact Kristen Muse 
(kmuse@hbbc.org).

ADULT 
MINISTRIES

Ages 55 & Up

GRADE SCHOOL OUTING TO MAD SPLATTER
IN-PERSON | Sunday, July 20 from 4:00 PM-7:30 PM at Mad Splatter
All grade school kids (1st-5th grade) are invited to join us for a night of fun, creativity, and pizza. We 
will meet at church at 4:00 to head to Mad Splatter in Apex for a splatter painting party. We will get 
pizza together for dinner before heading back to church. The cost for painting and pizza is $25/child. 
Go to hbbc.org/hbbc-kids to sign up. Contact Sarah Mears (smears@hbbc.org) for more information. 

PRESCHOOL PLAYDATE
IN-PERSON | Saturday, August 2 from 9:30 AM- 11:00 AM at John Chavis Park 
Preschoolers and their families are invited to join us for donuts and a fun morning at the playground! 
Be sure to wear your bathing suit and bring a towel to enjoy the splash pad. Go to hbbc.org/hbbc-kids 
to sign up. Contact Sarah Mears (smears@hbbc.org) for more information.

GRADE SCHOOL OUTING TO PARTEE SHACK
IN-PERSON | Sunday, August 10 from 4:00 PM-7:00 PM at Partee Shack 
All grade school kids (1st-5th grade) are invited to join us for a night of fun and fellowship at Partee 
Shack. We’ll spend time playing and then have dinner together before heading back to church. The 
cost is $25/child for Partee Shack and dinner. Go to hbbc.org/hbbc-kids to sign up. Contact Sarah 
Mears (smears@hbbc.org) for more information.

Partee ShackGRADE SCHOOL OUTING TO 

Sunday, August 10
from 4:00 PM-7:00 PM

All grade school kids 
(1st-5th grade) are invited 
to join us for a night of 
fun and fellowship.

The cost is $25/child for 
Partee Shack and dinner.

Go to  hbbc.org/hbbc-kids  to  s ign up.
Contact Sarah Mears (smears@hbbc.org)

for more information.

HBBC CANDLEHOLDER
During the pandemic, the HBBC candleholder 
was revealed and many have gotten one of their 
own as a source of faith, hope, and love in their 
home. Each candle is $60 plus an additional $20 
if you need it shipped. Each of these is hand-
spun and made.
Placing an order is a two-step process.
1. Go to hbbc.org/events and complete the 

form. Contact Cathy Eller (919-833-4617) for 
assistance.

2. Pay online at hbbc.org/give, send payment 
by mail (1800 Glenwood Avenue, Raleigh, NC 
27608); or bring cash/check upon pickup.

Save the Date



SUNday, JUNE 22
9:45 AM Sunday School
11:00 AM Morning Worship
12:00 PM Cuba Team Meeting
12:30 PM Grace Church
 for All Nations

Monday, JUNE 23
10:30 AM AA Early Risers
12:00 PM AA-By the Book
2:30 PM Fit Over Fifty
7:00 PM Virtual Prayer Meeting
8:00 PM Basketball Fellowship

TUESDAY, JUNE 24
10:00 AM Coffee, Talk, and Paint
10:00 AM Senior Games
12:00 PM AA: 12&12@12
6:00 PM Continuing Care
7:00 PM Compassionate Friends
7:30 PM Basketball Fellowship 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 25
9:00 AM Fit Over Fifty
10:30 AM Al Anon Meeting
10:30 AM AA Early Risers Meeting
7:30 PM Basketball Fellowship

THURSDAY, JUNE 26
9:00 AM Bridge
10:30 AM AA Early Risers
6:30 PM Pickleball

FRIDAY, JUNE 27
9:00 AM Bridge

SATURDAY, JUNE 28
8:30 AM AA Meditation Group 
8:30 AM Women's Strength Class
10:00 AM Free Spirit Al Anon

SUNday, JUNE 29
9:45 AM Sunday School
11:00 AM Morning Worship
12:30 PM Grace Church
 for All Nations

THIS WEEK
AT HBBC

EXTENDED SESSION VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Do you love children? Do you want to provide a gift to 
our young families? We need you! Sign up to serve as a 
volunteer in Extended Session, the childcare provided 
for infants-kindergarteners during the 11:00 AM worship 
service. Volunteers serve just six Sundays a year and 
provide an invaluable gift to our preschool families. 
Opportunities are available in every age group. Contact 
Sarah Mears for more information or sign up at hbbc.org 
by clicking the Extended Session Volunteers button. 

STEP UP VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
IN PERSON | Second Thursday of every month
Are you available to help serve dinner to the alumni 
on the second Thursday of every month here at HBBC? 
Responsibilities include ordering the meal, setting it 
out, and cleaning up afterward. The meal needs to be 
set up by 6:00 PM each Thursday. If you can help with 
this, please contact Kristen Muse (kmuse@hbbc.org or 
919-645-6722).

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE
THAT NEEDS A VISIT?

Do you know a homebound church member who would 
like someone to call or visit with them each month? We 
are working to identify those members who would like 
to stay connected with a member of our home visitation 
team. If you know someone who might be interested, 
please contact Mike King (mike.x.king@gsk.com).

SEWING OPPORTUNITY
The Green Chair needs people to sew placemats, table 
runners, and accent pillow covers for those making a 
fresh start in stable housing. They will deliver pre-cut 
material and instructions for the project. To learn more, 
contact Sherry (sherry@mts-nc.com or 919-524-4169) or 
go to thegreenchair.org. 

GREETERS NEEDED
Do you have a welcoming smile? Are you 
able to open the door of the church? Can 
you say hello on a Sunday morning? Would 
you be willing to do this for just eight 
Sundays a year? If so, we need you. We 
are looking for greeter teams for Sunday 
mornings. We need a team at the White 
Oak Entrance, the Welcome Center, and the 
Whitaker Mill doors. The team would serve 
before Sunday School and Worship on 
these eight Sundays. Help
us provide a welcome before someone
even enters the building! If you are 
interested in learning more about this 
opportunity to serve, contact Megan Rowe 
(rowe.megan@gmail.com or 423-523-4780).

HELEN WRIGHT MEALS
Once a month, HBBC is committed to 
serving dinner on a Saturday to the women 
staying at the Helen Wright Center. This 
is a wonderful mission project for a small 
group, Sunday School classes, or group 
of friends. We can help with funding, but 
need the people to prepare or pick up 
the food, serve it, and share in fellowship 
with the women. You will be blessed by 
this opportunity to serve those in our 
community working to get back on their 
feet. The following Saturdays are open:
July 12, August 9, September 14, November 
15, and December 13. If you want to know 
more or sign up for a date, please
contact Jennifer Haigwood
(jennifer.haigwood@gmail.com).

Volunteer

Ice Cream 
GATHERING

for Adults 55+

Tuesday, July 15 at 2:00 PM
in Hailey Hall

RSVP to Cathy Eller (919-833-4617 or celler@hbbc.org) 
by Friday, July 11 so we have enough ice cream.

Tuesday, July 15 at 2:00 PM

RSVP to Cathy Eller (919-833-4617 or celler@hbbc.org) 
by Friday, July 11 so we have enough ice cream.


